
 

 

March 12, 2025 

STS Studies Subcommittee sts@wecc.org, Tom Carr, Studies Subcommittee Chair, 

tcarr@westernenergyboard.org, Doug Tucker, WECC Staff, dtuctker@wecc.org  

 

Subject: Revised ZGlobal 2025 Annual Progress Report 

In accordance with the WECC Progress Report Policies and Procedures, ZGlobal submits a revised 2025 

Progress Report.  These planned facility modifications and additions are in conformance with NERC 

Standards and the WECC “Project Coordination, Path Rating, and Progress Report Processes” guidelines. 

These projects do not have regional impacts to the WECC Interconnected System. 

Description: The Path 42 Rating Increase project is owned by Imperial Irrigation District.  It includes 

Mirage 230kV to Coachella 230kv, and Mirage 230kV to Ramon 230kV transmission.  The project was 

approved for Phase 3 status for a path rating increase to 1,115 MW effective Jan 1, 2024, subject to 

approval of IID’s modified Path 42 RAS.   

Status:  

• IID is working with WECC RASRS and anticipates approval of a new path 42 RAS Dec. 2025. 

• Vega 5 is pushed back 11 months: 50 MW solar, original COD Mar. 2025, new date Feb. 2026 

• Vega 6 is pushed back 25 months: 75MW solar, original COD Mar. 2025, new date Apr. 2027 

• Vega 2 is pushed back 15 months: 240 MW solar, original COD Dec. 15, 2026; new date Mar. 

2027 

• Vega 3 is pushed back 5 months 60 MW solar, original COD Oct. 15, 2026, new COD Mar. 2027 

• 92kV C-A line upgrade completion estimated 1Q 2026 

   

Planned Operating Date: the first interconnection on this rating is expected to come on line in July 

2027. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

David Frederick 

Principal Grid Analyst 

ZGlobal Power Engineering 
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